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CIRCLE OF FELLOWSHIP
The First Universalist Society

of Central Square
A Unitarian Universalist Congregation

3243 Fulton Street (Route 49, near Route 11) 
Post Office Box 429, Central Square, New York 13036-0429

Our church building is handicapped accessible.
Phone: 315-668-6821  E-mail: uucentralsquare@gmail.com

Church Web site: http://www.centralsquareuu.com

 Our Mission Statement
The mission of the First Universalist Society of Central Square is to be a welcoming, diverse 
congregation, which values spiritual growth and service to the local and world community.

Please have articles for the next newsletter to Bob Haskell by no later than NOON on MONDAY, APRIL 28. 
Bob would be grateful if everyone would not wait until the last minute to submit articles. His e-mail 

address is rhaskell@twcny.rr.com. His postal address is 29 Grove Street, Baldwinsville, NY 13027-2332. 
His telephone number is 315-635-5294.

Facebook page: http://www.facebook.com/pages/UU-Central-Square/199139743511564
         Photo courtesy of Village of Central Square   

Andrea Abbott, Student Minister!       315-635-7122  The Rev. Libbie Stoddard, Minister Emerita  315-343-4352
Leigh Parry-Benedict, Music Coordinator 315-657-5904  Ronna Schindler, RE Chairperson!                315-623-7685
Robert Haskell, President ! !       315-635-5294  Winfield Ihlow, Vice President! !   315-342-5939

APRIL 2014

STUDENT MINISTER SNIPPET

What a winter this has been! I may say this every winter, but it seems as if this has been a bad one. And a 
long one. I long to see a color other than white. By this time of year, the iron clutch of winter affects me in more 
than my frozen toes and frost-nipped nose. I think our church does a lot to counter the cold and dark of this 
season. Every coffee hour I see people providing needed warmth and comfort for each other. I think of the two 
“Girlfriend Parties” that recently brought some sun to people who have not been able to be in church. Good 
tradition to keep up. Winter is not just a meteorological event. We often feel a winter in the heart, too, and winter 
can descend in July as well as in January. The grasp of that kind of  winter can be harder to thaw. It is something 
that a few days of sunshine do not relieve. Spring, whether real or as a symbol, is a powerful force. We all long 
for its renewing powers. As our planet slowly turns our home closer to the sun, let us make room for spring in 
our lives. And, despite the current weather, there is hope, which is, as Emily Dickinson said, a thing with feathers. 
I’ve seen a few brave or misguided robins in the lawn. May that hope perch in our souls.

Andrea Abbott

A SERMON BY THE REVEREND WEISSBARD

The Rev. David Weissbard writes concerning his sermon for the April 6 service:
“As Easter approaches, we should be asking ourselves how it is that someone who preached love and peace 

could be crucified. The reason for asking that question is there is ample evidence that the murdering of prophets 
is not just a one time occurrence, nor is it only ancient history. Of course we remember Dr. King, whose sacrifice 
was in this season, but my thoughts turn also to Paul Robeson, one whose crucifixion was more subtle. This 
Sunday I will be reminding you of his tragic story.”

http://centralsquareuu.com
http://centralsquareuu.com
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UU congregations covenant to affirm and promote the inherent worth and dignity of every person.

UU congregations covenant to affirm and promote justice, equity and compassion in human relations.

SPAGHETTI DINNER OFFERS A GREAT MEAL, FELLOWSHIP

The Spaghetti Dinner sponsored by the UU Circle on Saturday, April 5, will feature our homemade meatballs 
and sauce, marinara (meatless) sauce, salad, bread, dessert, and beverage.

Don’t forget that a family can eat for $20! 
Please tell your family and friends to make this event another success.
This year we have some lovely themed gift baskets as well as several works of art that will be up for silent 

auction.
Help support our church for a great meal and fellowship.

Barbara Kamerance

 SPAGHETTI

DINNER
SATURDAY, APRIL 5

4 –6:30 P.M.

FIRST UNIVERSALIST CHURCH
OF CENTRAL SQUARE

INTERSECTION OF ROUTES 11 & 49
ADULT $8  SENIOR $7  CHILD 5-12  $5
CHILD UNDER 5 FREE     FAMILY $20

SILENT AUCTIONS & RAFFLES
 

Menu is spaghetti and meatballs or meatless 
sauce, bread, salad, choice of dessert.
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UU congregations covenant to affirm and promote acceptance of one another 
and encouragement to spiritual growth in our congregations.

UU congregations covenant to affirm and promote a free and responsible search for truth and meaning.

ORGANIC FARMER DICK DEGRAFF TO SPEAK ON APRIL 6

Dick deGraff, who with his wife, Vic Ladd-deGraff, founded Grindstone Farm, will speak at noon on Sunday, 
April 6, as part of the Social Justice Subcommittee’s Voices for Worker Equality series.

The deGraffs began the certified organic operation south of Pulaski more than 25 years ago, and they 
continue to mentor young farmers. As a Community Supported Agriculture supplier for many years, they have 
provided produce to families in Syracuse and Central New York. The farm continues to provide ways for folks to 
support local and community agriculture.

According to its Web site, “Grindstone Farm provides produce through our CSA, Healthy Box Program and 
Farmer’s Markets. With over 25 years of rich experience in growing high quality, certified organic fruits and 
vegetables, Grindstone Farm has become a well-known leader in Central New York.

“We grow over 120 varieties of vegetables and fruits. You’ll find everything from A (asparagus and arugula) to 
Z (zucchini and zinnia). We also serve as a link between you and other farms through which we offer fresh, 
natural dairy, meat, organic dried fruits, nuts, honey, maple syrup, juices and more.”

The subcommittee hopes that Dick’s years of experience will give him a unique perspective on worker 
equality that he can share during his presentation.

As always, the program is co-sponsored by the Workers’ Center of Central New York.

SOCIAL JUSTICE SUBCOMMITTEE, OUTREACH COMMITTEE

The third program in our Voices for Worker Equality series on March 2 featured the documentary, “After I Pick 
the Fruit,” and a discussion with the filmmaker, Nancy Guertner. Dick deGraff, organic farmer, will speak on 
Sunday, April 6.

The March 1 Red Cross blood drive went fairly well with 19 donations. The Red Cross will return from 8 a.m. 
to 1 p.m. on Saturday, May 10, and hopefully continue on a regular basis.

We had our monthly Social Justice Subcommittee meeting on March 9 (the group meets the second Sunday 
each month). We are planning the May 4 Voices for Worker Equality program when Rebecca Fuentes will speak. 
She is an organizer at the Workers’ Center of Central New York and has been our partner in the series.

 Another $150 donation was made this month to Pure Water for the World for its work in Haiti. Your coins 
really add up!

Please contact me if you are able to help with our Adopt-a-Highway pickup on Sunday, April 27. We will meet 
at 8:30 a.m. and clean up Route 11. We will return in plenty of time for the church service.

All are welcome to join our next meeting at 9 a.m. on Sunday, April 13. Together we plan actions and 
encourage congregational participation.

Nancy Hallock, chairperson

GREEN MINUTE: GREEN SMOOTHIE

I have had several people ask me for this green smoothie recipe. This odd concoction tastes surprisingly 
similar to pumpkin pie.

2 good-sized handfuls of spinach, baby kale or your favorite greens
1 cup pumpkin (either fresh or the 100 percent pumpkin you buy in a can)
1 cup frozen blueberries (fresh taste good, too, but the drink won’t be as thick)
2 tablespoons raw almond butter (I usually make these heaping tablespoons)
1 banana or 8-oz vanilla almond milk or a scoop of vanilla protein powder
Cinnamon and nutmeg to taste (My taste is heavy on the nutmeg)
Add water for the desired consistency.
The almond butter adds healthy fats and protein. The spinach and blueberries give you vitamins and 

antioxidants. Pumpkin is good for your skin.
As with any smoothie, have fun and experiment.  Add more of this and less of that until you find out just how 

you like it. I’ve made it with sweet potatoes, and it works well. I would assume that some types of winter squash 
would also be good. Enjoy!

Ellen LaPine, Outreach Committee
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UU congregations covenant to affirm and promote the right of conscience and the use of the democratic 
process within our congregations and in society at large.

UU congregations covenant to affirm and promote the goal of world community
with peace, liberty and justice for all.

A BUSY TIME FOR CHILDREN

March has been a very busy time for our children. We have worked on our UU principles books, chalice head 
prayer dolls and “who am I” hand prints.

With warmer weather coming we will be working in our meditation garden and putting up bird houses and 
feeders.

Ronna Schindler, Religious Education Committee chairperson and older children’s teacher

TRACY KINNE FOCUSES ON POVERTY, INEQUALITY

The CNY Arts Center’s next guest for its Author 
Spotlight wanted people to understand growing 
poverty and economic inequality on a personal level.

So she wrote two books: one is a memoir about 
her four years as a low-wage retail worker, and the 
other describes the challenges faced by a teen who is 
an emerging activist but lives in rural poverty much 
like that in parts of Oswego County.

Tracy Kinne, a lifelong resident of Parish and a 
member of our church, will speak at 6:30 p.m. on 
Thursday, May 1, at The Arts in the HeART Gallery, 47 
South First Street (across from the gazebo), Fulton.

She was a newspaper journalist for 21 years 
before taking a buyout and leaving The (Syracuse) 
Post-Standard in 2007. She also was former editor at 
several smaller newspapers, including the Phoenix 
Register and the Valley News.

Tracy was named a 2013 Central New York 
Workers Memorial Day Champion of Worker Safety 
and Health for her memoir, “On Sale: Employers Get 
Good Workers Dirt Cheap.” The book also took 
honorable mention in three international festivals: 
Paris, New York and New England.

Her second book is young adult fiction, “Little 
Town on the Shale: A Girl Fights Hydrofracking.”

Both books are available at the gallery. All 
proceeds benefit the Arts Center.

VIDEO DISCUSSION GROUP 

The Video Discussion Group will view “Dog 
Whistle Politics of Race” when it meets in the Goettel 
Room at 7 p.m. on Friday, April 4.

Author and legal scholar Ian Haney López tells Bill 
Moyers in two “Moyers & Company” segments that 
dog whistle politics is “the dark magic” by which 
middle-class voters have been seduced to vote 
against their own economic interests. Haney López is 
an expert in how racism has evolved in America since 
the civil rights era. Over the past 50 years, he says, 
politicians have mastered the use of dog whistles – 

code words that turn Americans against each other 
while turning the country over to plutocrats. Haney 
López, a professor of law at the University of 
California, Berkeley, is a senior fellow at the policy 
analysis and advocacy group, Demos. 

The video group plans to have supper at the 
Akropolis Restaurant on Route 11 just north of Central 
Square at 5:30 p.m. on the same day. Please let Janie 
Garlow know via e-mail at mjgarlow@aol.com or via 
telephone at 315-436-2238 by Thursday, April 3, if you 
plan to attend the supper so that she may make a 
reservation.

REGISTER NOW FOR SUMMER CAMP

Registration for summer camp is filling quickly at 
the UU camps and conference centers. If you are 
considering attending as a family or sending your 
child, now is the time to act.

Registration at Unirondack, the camp in Upstate 
New York that many youth and families in our region 
attend, is already full for its older high school 
sessions (Ballou). Space still remains in the Parker 
sessions (for 14-16-year-olds) and some of the weeks 
for younger children, Barton (9-12-year-olds) and 
Channing (12-14-year-olds), although they are filling 
fast. Family Camp at Unirondack has room for a few 
more families but generally fills by the middle of April. 

The UU camp and conference centers provide an 
opportunity for children and families to live UU values 
in a creative, accepting and nurturing community 
outside the doors of congregations. For more 
information about Unirondack, and to register for 
summer camp or weekend programs, visit its Web site 
at http://www.unirondack.org/.

Other camp and conference centers in the region 
include Rowe, Ferry Beach, Star Island, and Murray 
Grove. And don’t ignore DeBenneville Pines in 
California, U-Bar-U in Texas, Unistar in Minnesota, or 
The Mountain and Shelter Neck in North Carolina.

Many of the centers have year-round programs. All 
provide an opportunity for personal growth, fellowship 
and community.

mailto:mjgarlow@aol.com
mailto:mjgarlow@aol.com
http://www.unirondack.org/
http://www.unirondack.org/
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UU congregations covenant to affirm and promote respect for the interdependent web of all existence
of which we are a part.

The living tradition which Unitarian Universalists share draws from many sources, including direct 
experience of that transcending mystery and wonder, affirmed in all cultures, which moves us to a 

renewal of the spirit and an openness to the forces which create and uphold life.

STEWARDSHIP LETTER TO THE CONGREGATION

(The following remarks were delivered by Bob Haskell at the Stewardship Luncheon on Sunday, March 23.)

I do not think that I am bragging if I say that I think that our congregation has experienced a fairly good 
church year, thanks to everyone of you.

We have been able to conduct a meaningful service each Sunday morning, certainly the one activity that 
draws everyone together at the same time and the same place. Each service has continued to feature a strong 
pulpit that has included Andrea Abbott, the Rev. David Weissbard, the Rev. Tanya Atwood-Adams, the Rev. Libbie 
Stoddard and occasionally the Rev. Bud Adams. I said it last year, and I will say it again this year: “To be able to 
have speakers of this caliber each Sunday in a congregation of our size I find to be truly amazing. I don’t feel that 
I can emphasize this too much or too often.” We have also experienced a growth in our choir under the direction 
of Leigh Parry-Benedict, our music coordinator. And we have been willing to try new things for our services. We 
have experimented with different affirmations of faith or covenants this church year. The piano has been 
repositioned. We have made a change or two in the altar. And we have a continuing stream of greeters at the 
front door. The Spiritual Committee, under the leadership of Patricia Cerro-Reehil, has guided many of these 
aspects of our services.

Despite the fact that we seldom have more than one child for our religious education program on many 
Sundays, Ronna Schindler, Religious Education Committee chairperson and older children’s teacher, is fully 
prepared each Sunday with a new lesson. And we have been consistent in providing a nursery under the 
supervision of Haley Drabot each Sunday morning.

Members and friends continue to provide refreshments, bearing the costs themselves, for the social time 
after the service each Sunday.

Andrea has held office hours at the church from 5 to 7 p.m. on almost every Tuesday. As far as I am aware, 
this is Andrea’s idea. She has also led the “Step 12 Group” workshop based upon Karen Armstrong’s book, 
“Twelve Steps to a Compassionate Life.” All of this is way beyond what our congregation has any right to expect 
from her in addition to her appearances in the pulpit.

Our congregation could not function as well as it does without the work of its committees. With the greatest 
of respect for all of the committees and their members and with the realization that I will offend some of you for 
not including your names and your work, for which I apologize, I must tell you that it is impossible to put into 
words of appreciation what I feel about all of the fine activities conducted by the Outreach Committee under the 
leadership of Nancy Hallock. Not only has the committee continued its Adopt-a-Highway cleanups, collection of 
food items for our Downstairs Scotty, the recycling of magazines and its participation in “Pure Water for the 
World,” but this year it has conducted a Voices for Worker Equality speaker and film series on issues of labor 
and equality. The series is being co-sponsored with the Workers’ Center of Central New York. Many of these 
activities are the work of the Social Justice Subcommittee. Thanks to the work of the Membership 
Subcommittee, seven new members have joined the congregation this church year. And the committee has 
continued to publicize church activities throughout the wider community.

Let me also single out the work of the Administrative Committee under the leadership of Arne Hook. Arne 
arranged for the removal of four trees surrounding the religious education wing of the church last summer. And 
Arne has made numerous other improvements to the church building, such as the new lighting at the east 
entrance to the church, mostly at his own expense and on his own time. Arne also installed a new stove in the 
kitchen with the help of Priscilla Sparks and Winfield Ihlow after Barbara Kamerance arranged for an evaluation 
of the old stove and Nancy Hallock oversaw its sale and removal.

I could go on but let me say that the congregation has been able to carry out all of these activities while 
operating in the black financially thus far this year. And that has been possible thanks to the cooperation by all 
of you. 

The congregation approved a budget of $27,615 for the 2013-2014 church year when it conducted its annual 

(Continued on Page 6)
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The living tradition which Unitarian Universalists share draws from many sources, including words and 
deeds of prophetic women and men which challenge us to confront powers and structures of evil with 

justice, compassion, and the transforming power of love.

The living tradition which Unitarian Universalists share draws from many sources, including wisdom 
from the world’s religions which inspires us in our ethical and spiritual life.

GAME NIGHT

The UU Circle is planning a game night from 6 to 8 p.m. on Saturday, April 12. The event is being coordinated 
with the help of Amy Rubinstein. 

Everyone is encouraged to bring a friend and a game or two. 
The Circle will have popcorn and drinks. Everyone is free to bring a favorite treat or drink. The Circle will 

make it a good time and repeat it.
Nancy Hallock

NEEDED: BOOKS FOR HOSPITAL PATIENTS

If anyone has books, hardcover or paperback, that you plan to discard or pass on, please bring them to 
church for collection.

Barbara Kamerance will be taking them to the VA Medical Center in Syracuse for distribution to patients and 
residents through their in-house libraries.

STEWARDSHIP LETTER TO THE CONGREGATION

(Continued from Page 5)

meeting on Sunday, June 2. Thanks to your generous pledges and contributions, we have been able to live within 
that budget.

The Executive Board has not prepared a tentative budget for the 2014-2015 church year yet. But I would 
expect that it might be somewhere higher than this year’s budget. For one thing, I feel that we have to provide 
additional money for work to be done on the church building by outside sources. We can’t rely on members of 
the congregation to do all of this work. No one is getting any younger, and we all have other demands on our 
time.

The congregation raises money in various ways. The major source of our revenue is the pledges and 
commitments made by individuals or families to provide a certain amount of money during the coming church 
year. Further, we raise other moneys through loose collections, special collections, Fair Share contributions, 
various building usage fees, UU Circle activities, dividends and interest.

The following question needs to be asked each year:  How should we conduct a pledge campaign? We could 
try a professional fundraiser. We could ask members of the congregation to call on other members to ask for 
pledges. This latter effort was tried several years ago but it was not viewed as a success. So the Executive Board 
has decided to continue a rather low key effort again this year, feeling that the congregation is so small that each 
one knows the needs of the church, that it does not take a professional fundraiser to tell anyone about those 
needs.

Our congregation and its members participate in many activities, both in-house and outside. We should 
continue to maintain this tradition, both for our own organizational health and confidence, but also to maintain 
our visibility in the wider community. We can continue those efforts with a successful pledge campaign starting 
today.

The Executive Board is not going to ask each of you to increase your pledge. We know that some of you are 
not able to increase your pledge. In fact, we know that some of you cannot make a pledge at all or will have 
difficulty maintaining your existing pledge. But for those who can increase your pledge, we ask that before each 
of you signs a pledge card, please give some thought as to how much the church means to you and how 
important it is to you to continue to have the church activities that we now enjoy, and then let your heart be your 
guide.

Pledge cards are available at the church or from Treasurer Marcia Burrell-Ihlow. It is hoped that all pledge 
cards will be returned by May 1.

Thank you.
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The living tradition which Unitarian Universalists share draws from many sources, including Jewish 
and Christian teachings which call us to respond to God’s love by loving our neighbors as ourselves.

The living tradition which Unitarian Universalists share draws from many sources, including humanist 
teachings which counsel us to heed the guidance of reason and the results of science, and warn us 

against the idolatries of the mind and spirit.

A WARM WELCOME TO THE NEW MEMBERS OF OUR CONGREGATION

Susan Jennings, Tracy Kinne, Renee Landers-Jennings, Priscilla Sparks, Kenneth Wells, Susan Wells and 
Susan Woods recently signed the church membership book. As has been the practice of late, we asked each of 
them as a new member to write a short biographical sketch. These are the ones received thus far.

Susan Jennings
“I have lived in Oswego County for my entire life and have spent most of my life living in the city of Oswego. I 

attended Mexico, New York, schools growing up and later attended Oswego State. I worked for 33 years at the 
James A. Fitzpatrick plant in Lycoming, New York. I started my career in nuclear security and ended it in the 
Records Management Department where I worked for many years. I retired in January 2014 and now have time 
for pursuing my many hobbies and interests. Music and art are my passions. Most of my art work is in oils, 
acrylics and mixed media collage. I am also a photographer and specialize in outdoor portraits. I have a large 
musical instrument collection and meet with other musicians locally for jams at our home. Renee and I met in 
1999 and married in 2011. We share our home with two dogs and two cats, and they are our ‘fur kids’.”

Tracy Kinne
“I am a lifelong Parish resident who has a bachelor of science in newspaper from the S.I. Newhouse School 

of Public Communications at Syracuse University. I was a journalist for many years.”

Renee Landers-Jennings
“I was born and raised in New York City. Growing up in Manhattan opened a world of opportunities for me to 

explore. I grew up one block from a major university and so I saw a lot in the ’60s and ’70s happening on 
campus. I knew that what I wanted to do was to go to college. When it was time to select a college I didn’t look up 
the block but I chose to go away from New York City and get the total college life experience of living on a 
college campus. I went to Elmira College where I had an awesome experience. I became a resident assistant for 
three years and graduated with a bachelor of arts degree in history with a minor in speech pathology and 
audiology. As an RA I learn that I could find a school that would pay me to get my master’s degree and become a 
residence hall director, and I went to get my master’s in psychology. After obtaining my master’s I worked at 
North Carolina School of the Arts, University of Nevada, Reno, and Mansfield University for 11 years, and now at 
SUNY Oswego where I am associate director of residence life and housing in my 11th year. Hobbies: knitting, 
reading, technology, television, and traveling.”

A NOTE OF THANKS

Thanks to Nancy Hallock, Barbara Kamerance, 
Susan Woods, Priscilla Sparks and Paul Riley for 
providing refreshments for the social time on March 
30. 

Thanks to Janie Garlow for volunteering to serve 
as a greeter on March 30.

SENIOR-OPOLY

The Central Square School District Student 
Leadership Task Force is sponsoring “Senior-Opoly” 
for area senior citizens at the Central Square Middle 
School from 4 to 7 p.m. on Thursday, May 8.

The affair will start with a buffet dinner featuring 
ziti and meatballs followed by “Senior-Opoly” being 
played by teams. DJ Jaime Jeroloman will provide 

music to which to dance, and student groups will 
provide entertainment. The dinner will be provided at 
no cost to the first 300 people to make reservations.

A flier containing general information and a sign-
up sheet are available at church.

MAUNDY THURSDAY SERVICE

Andrea Abbott, student minister, and Leigh Parry-
Benedict, music coordinator, will conduct a Maundy 
Thursday communion service at 7 p.m. on Thursday, 
April 17.

CHANTING AND MEDITATION

Anyone who is interested in chanting and 
meditation is invited to contact Tim Hart via e-mail at 
timhart@a-znet.com or via telephone at 315-439-2541.
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The living tradition which Unitarian Universalists share draws from many sources, including spiritual 
teachings of earth-centered traditions which celebrate the sacred circle of life and instruct us to live in 

harmony with the rhythms of nature.

Visit our church Web site at http://www.centralsquareuu.com

COFFEE AND CHAT

Women and men of the church will gather for Coffee and Chat at Panera Bread on Route 31 in Clay at 9:30 
a.m. on Wednesday, April 16.

All are welcome to join in casual conversation and to enjoy coffee or tea and other goodies.
For more information about the group, you may contact Nancy Haskell or Chet Perkins. Everyone is invited 

to attend.

APRIL 2014 CALENDAR

1 – 5 to 7 p.m., Andrea Abbott will hold office hours at the church.
4 – 5:30 p.m., Supper at the Akropolis restaurant. 7 p.m., Video Discussion Group meets.
5 – 4 to 6:30 p.m., The UU Circle will serve a spaghetti dinner in the dining room.
6 – 9 a.m., Executive Board. 9:30 a.m., Choir practice. 10:25 a.m., Announcements. 10:30 a.m., the Rev. David 

Weissbard leads the worship service. Random Acts of Kindness Sunday. 10:50 a.m., Religious education. Noon, 
Dick deGraff, who with his wife, Vic Ladd-deGraff, founded Grindstone Farm, will speak as part of the Social 
Justice Subcommittee’s Voices for Worker Equality series. The program is co-sponsored with the Workers’ 
Center of Central New York. This is the once-a-month Sunday on which the Outreach Committee’s Social Justice 
Subcommittee asks everyone to bring magazines to the church dining room to exchange them for others. The 
subcommittee  will continue the recycling process by passing on any magazines that are left to the Public Safety 
Building Jail in Syracuse every two or three months.

8 – 5 to 7 p.m., Andrea Abbott will hold office hours at the church.
12 – 9:30 to 11 a.m., Choir practices in the sanctuary. 6 to 8 p.m., UU Circle Game Night.
13 – 9 a.m., Social Justice Subcommittee. 9:30 a.m., Choir practice. 10:25 a.m., Announcements. 10:30 a.m., 

the Rev. Tanya Atwood Adams leads the worship service. Palm Sunday. 10:50 a.m., Religious education. This is 
the once-a-month Sunday on which the Outreach Committee’s Social Justice Subcommittee asks everyone to 
donate food items for our Downstairs Scotty, which later will be taken to the Downstairs Scotty thrift shop and 
food pantry at Divine Mercy Parish Center, 592 South Main Street, Central Square.

15 – 5 to 7 p.m., Andrea Abbott will hold office hours at the church.
16 – 9:30 a.m., Coffee and Chat at Panera Bread, Route 31, Clay.
17 – 7p.m., Maundy Thursday communion service.
18 – 5:30 p.m., Supper at the Akropolis restaurant. 7 p.m., Video Discussion Group meets..
20 – 9:30 a.m., Choir practice. 10:25 a.m., Announcements. 10:30 a.m., Andrea Abbott leads the worship 

service. Easter Sunday. 10:50 a.m., Religious education.
22 – 5 to 7 p.m., Andrea Abbott will hold office hours at the church.
27 – 8:30 a.m., The first Adopt-a-Highway cleanup of the year. 9:30 a.m., Choir practice. 10:30 a.m., Andrea 

Abbott leads the worship service. 10:25 a.m., Announcements. 10:50 a.m., Religious education. Noon, The 
“Step-12 Group” workshop based on Karen Armstrong’s book “Twelve Steps to a Compassionate Life” will 
resume.

29 – 5 to 7 p.m., Andrea Abbott will hold office hours at the church.

RETURN THOSE BOTTLES

You may continue to help the environment and make money for the Outreach Committee by leaving your 
returnable bottles at the church.

A barrel into which to place your bottles stands near the entrance to the church kitchen.
Nancy Hallock, committee chairperson, is returning deposit bottles and cans for the committee treasury. 

http://centralsquareuu.com
http://centralsquareuu.com

